SUN Service System Coordinating Council Meeting

January 16, 2009

8:30 - 10:30 a.m. 

MEETING NOTES
Attendance

Members Present:  Lolenzo Poe (Chair), Joanne Fuller, Krista Larson, Barbara Kienle, Bill Scott, Lisa Turpel, Jerry Burns, Gloria Wiggins, Willie Poinsette, Nichole June Maher, Lisa Pellegrino 

Alt = alternate member

Also Attending:  Hector Roche, Dunya Minoo, Lee Po Cha, Peggy Samolinski, Diana Hall, Lori Kenney  

Public Comment:   (none)
Updates

Mental Health Training:  Joanne reported that the mental health training organized through the efforts of the System Integration and Alignment workgroup was very well attended on January 9th, with over 100 participants from mental health, juvenile justice and probation, school counselors, providers and SUN line staff.  Julie Rosenzweig from PSU spoke about Working Effectively with Children and Families with Emotional or Behavioral Disorders, and Sonja Miller from mental health and Diana Hall both spoke about their respective systems and how to access services and resources.  There was great appreciation for the opportunity to learn more about supporting kids and families’ mental health issues and to network with folks people don’t usually have the opportunity to connect with.  Participants asked for additional future opportunities to network and exchange information about resources.  Joanne said the System Integration and Alignment workgroup will be talking about how to make more use of PSU as a resource in the future.

Education Cabinet:  Lolenzo provided a brief update on the Education Cabinet that will be co-chaired by Chair Wheeler and Mayor Adams. Their first public meeting will be on January 26th, from 8 – 10 a.m. in Room B of the Portland Building. The first section of the Mayor’s “First 100-Day Action Plan”, the Education Section, was distributed and reflects the Mayor’s priority commitment to supporting education. Lots of discussion has been taking place between the City, the County and the Districts.  Lolenzo encouraged Council members to attend the January 26th meeting to ensure our voices are included in the formative process of determining strategies and direction for the Cabinet. It will be important to talk about what is currently working, and building on that. Education is a priority for both Chair Wheeler and the Mayor.

Next Steps:

· Attend the Jan. 26th Education Cabinet meeting to provide input on the direction and strategies of the Cabinet.
Partner Budgets

Partners discussed anticipated cuts for their agency.

Parks

· The City of Portland is making a 5% reduction to all bureaus for a total reduction of $2.5 million, and an increase in fees/charges of $950,000.  Reductions will include an assessment of those core programs regarded as community priorities.

· Parks wants to collaborate with Council on their projected elimination of one SUN Community School

· Mid-year cuts will be initiated within 30 days because business/lodging taxes are less than projected

· The Major has indicated he wants to hold Public Safety harmless (no reductions to police/fire)

· There is a desire to keep rent assistance solid

CHIF

· Requests for Investment will go out next week for a competitive process.  Even existing programs will need to compete with new ones.  The Board’s objective is good quality programming.

· Encouragement to apply to CHIF for expiring grants/funding.  May want to apply for continued level of funding for any current SUN applicants.

· Public input requested more culturally specific and more east side funding.  Applications serving culturally specific clients will receive an extra 3 points. Those serving clients east of 82nd will receive an extra 3 points as well, for a potential additional 6 points if both are true.  

East County Districts

· David Douglas will be utilizing reserves this year to avoid any cuts.  Decisions about next year will be made by Spring Break.
· Gresham-Barlow needs to cut budgets by 10% this year and will be making cuts next year too.
· Reynolds anticipates cutting 9 days from the school year, has a freeze on spending, and expects to make staffing cuts for next year.
· Parkrose hopes to make it through the year with reserves.
· Centennial’s situation is unknown.
DHS

· $60 million in cuts.  Anticipate eliminating cash assistance to two parent families.  Child Welfare will likely not have large reductions; the legislature tends to protect this area.  Hiring freeze

· The bigger issue is rising caseloads:   Food stamp applications are up by 15%; there is high saturation already in Multnomah County; Washington and Clackamas Counties are up by nearly 30%.

· There had been a reduction in caseloads from 40,000 to 15,000 with economic self-sufficiency measures. Those folks will be the first to feel this downturn, and will likely be back for support.

PPS

· $22 million in cuts for next year. Central office is already very lean; no travel; savings are a priority.  Public information will be out in February.

· They may need to make cuts this year.  

DCHS

· The County is facing a 12% reduction in the General Fund; $1.4 million cut to SUN.

· The State’s budget cuts will impact us; particularly in drug and alcohol (nearly 100%; outpatient will be cut 60%), mental health, senior services, developmental disabilities and community action.  A possible increase in the beer and wine tax may help adult mental health treatment.

Next Steps:

· The Resource Workgroup will meet to develop recommendations to present to Sponsors for how to address resourcing the SUN Service System

Upcoming Council and Workgroup Meeting Schedules

Evaluation Workgroup:  Lisa Pellegrino reported that this workgroup will not be meeting again until possibly April or May, after they have had a chance to meet with the MESD and become engaged in their process with regard to data and evaluation.

System Integration Workgroup:  Joanne reported that her workgroup will set another meeting after the February 20th Coordinating Council meeting.

Upcoming Council meetings are as follows:

· February 20, 2009

· March 20, 2009

· April 17, 2009

Next Meetings

	Full Council:

Friday, February 20, 2009

8:30-9:30 a.m.

Multnomah Building, 

Room 112
501 SE Hawthorne


	Resource Workgroup:

Friday, January 23, 2009

9:00-10:30 a.m.

Room 112

Friday, February 13, 2009

8:30-10:00 a.m.

Multnomah Building

Room 625
	System Integration and Alignment:  Meeting to be set after Feb. 20th
Data and Evaluation:  Meeting to be set in April or May
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